
CRYSTAL BAY CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC. 
Crystal Bay Board of Directors 

 

Dear Crystal Bay Owners, 
 

We hope this newsletter finds you well. As a board, we are writing to update you on some 

of the recent developments and to provide accurate information concerning our association.   

 

Reserve Funding/Finances 
 

 The proposed budget for 2024 is included in this mailing.  You will notice that the funding 

reflects payoff of the roofing loan over a 5-year period, and implements changes in anticipation of 

the new statutory requirements for reserve funding and inspections.  These items have resulted in 

an increase in our monthly maintenance fee, as discussed during our meetings. 

 

 Up until recent years, the association routinely waived fully funding reserves, which 

resulted in reduced funding.  In the last few years, this practice was reversed by your board so that 

Crystal Bay had approximately $2 million in funds for major projects such as elevator repairs, 

carpet replacement, painting, roofing and other projects without the need for major special 

assessments.  Fee increases are not popular, but these labors were taken by your board to protect 

the association and to increase the value of our units.  We all have a deep love for our community 

fostered by living here for more than 20 years each, and we appreciate you all.  More still needs to 

be done, and we hope some of our other loving members will remain involved in our community.  

 

Roofing Project 
 

Our roofing project is underway, with a licensed roofer, licensed AC company, and 

licensed roofing project manager.  The project is currently on schedule to be completed with 

adequate time to have the insurance marketplace review the completed project and provide us with 

lower premiums for our coverage in the following years.   

 

Approximately 5 months ago, the board held a meeting that was heavily attended by 

membership, and where a roofing loan was approved.  The meeting was also attended by 

management from Ameri-Tech and our attorney.  The roofing loan is for a 5-year period upon full 

funding, and the budget proposed in this year’s packet will have that loan paid off in full using 

current funding levels and with no special assessment.  Future boards may change this, but this has 

been the intent of this board to avoid a major special assessment. 

 

As many are aware, this project has faced many prior delays.  When Revonda was on the 

board, she chaired a roofing committee which interviewed roofers over an extended period of time 

and collected proposals from the roofers she spoke with.  She eventually narrowed it down to two 

companies and had those companies present at a meeting which many owners attended.  Revonda’s 

committee ultimately selected a contractor, Eddie.  

 

Once Revonda’s work was presented to the board, we forwarded her work and the bids to 

our attorney, Adam Bild, who identified concerns with the proposal.  Among many issues, the 

roofer was not certified by the manufacturer to issue the warranty he quoted, the scope of work 

did not match the manufacturer’s requirements, and the roofer acknowledged that he did not have 

commercial experience with this type of roofing system, except for one roof which used similar 

products, but which had no roof AC’s and was much simpler than our roofs.  After confronting 



Eddie with these issues, the board—including Revonda—unanimously voted not to move forward 

with Eddie.  Due to that failure, the board unanimously voted to hire a roof consulting company, 

CB Goldsmith & Associates, to manage the project, set a scope, and secure vendors. 
 

As the membership is aware from many meetings this year regarding the roof, our 

consultant unveiled substantial work necessary for a quality roof that will last.  Unfortunately 

pricing for the needed scope doubled the association’s prior estimates.  With the roofing loan now 

secured, and funding to pay off the roofing fund budgeted, the project is underway and the work 

is being performed to a high standard that will benefit our membership for many years to come.   

 

Meetings 
 

 There have been some inquiries as to board meetings and recent postings by some owners 

who are not actually on the board.  Please note that actual future board meetings will always be 

noticed by Ameri-Tech, noticed on our website by Ameri-Tech, posted through the community by 

Ameri-Tech, attended by Ameri-Tech, and attended by your board, Sara, Denis, and Tom.   
 

Some owners that took part in an attempted board recall, Dave Olson, Chris Biedal, and 

Dana Mills, have been improperly posting meeting notices around the association the past few 

weeks.  They claim to be appointed—through the non-binding arbitration the parties participated 

in—as a “new” board of directors, and claim that they have appointed other new board members 

and also hired a new attorney.  Please be advised that counsel for the association and counsel for 

our property management company both agree that these individuals do not represent the 

association and are not on the board.  They also agree that the meetings being held by these 

individuals, including their “member meetings” are not appropriate meetings.  Although these 

individuals claim to represent the association and claim to be hiring and interacting with vendors, 

this is incorrect.  They have gone so far as to hold a separate “budget meeting” where they 

presented a special assessment proposal averaging over $9,000 per unit.   
 

Importantly, the information provided by these individuals is mostly inaccurate.  Some 

examples of improper information recently passed out (not by Ameri-Tech or Crystal Bay), the 

details regarding the dates of the bank loan (it was not signed two weeks ago), the details of the 

bank loan (it is not improper or different than the terms approved at the open board meeting), the 

order of the roof work (the building order posted by Ameri-Tech did not change), the details of the 

roof work (there is not a scope change), the claim of a confidentiality agreement signed by our 

board president, Sara (no such item), the budget meeting (the meeting held by Dave Olson was not 

on behalf of the Association), the budget (the actual proposed budget and notice is provided in this 

mailing from Ameri-Tech), and the engagement of new vendors (there are no new vendors and no 

new attorney for the association) are all examples of inaccuracies that have been presented to 

membership through these “owner meetings”.  It is also noteworthy that the attorney hired by Dave 

Olson has filed many motions with the court to substitute herself as counsel for Crystal Bay, which 

the courts have denied completely as of this writing. 
 

Accurate information can be obtained from Ameri-Tech.  Your board of directors is 

currently Sara, Denis, and Tom.  Please do not consider information from other sources as coming 

from the board, the association, or our property management.   
 

Please remember to run for the board if interested, and to vote at the upcoming election. 
 

Your Crystal Bay Board of Directors: Sara, Denis, and Tom 
















